Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at Gerrans Memorial Hall at 7 pm on 21st October 2015

Present


        
Parish / Other
  Steering Group Member?
John Adams
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Y
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     Public

Ralph German

   RG
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Y

David Hall

   DH
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Michael Lobb

   ML

St Just
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Jon Smith

    JS

Veryan




Y
David Spreadborough   DS

Philleigh




Y

Sue Wagstaff

   SW
 
Veryan



   Alternate
Graham Webb

   GW
Veryan




Y

Chris Williams

   CW
St Just





Y
1. Apologies received from: Caroline Coldwell, Julian German, David Giles, Colin Hastings, Julie Johns, Geoff Pring and Brian Willis
2. Declarations of interest – None
3. Open period – No one wished to speak
4. Minutes of meeting on 24th August 2015 – Acceptance proposed by RG and seconded by DHu before signature by the Chairman
5. Matters arising – DH reported that he was in the process of organising the next meeting of the Ecology group. JS apologised for not mentioning the September ‘cluster’ meeting in the Chairman’s report but he felt it went well and others present agreed. JA added that it was open and friendly with attendees able to ask questions and hopefully getting some reassuring answers.
6. Chairman’s Report – JS went through his report elaborating on some items and inviting comments/questions:
Item 2 – JS mentioned the Training Event on 9th November – at present there will be members of St Just parish council plus 4 others attending but there is room for more. JA explained they would work through the PAG pack and then assess at least one actual planning application. JS stressed that this session could be repeated if there was enough interest.

Item 3 – JA reported that the communication both to and from planning officers was improving, and also that it was the intention to allow interested parties to attend the meetings if they wish e.g. Steve Hooper of CAD had asked to attend when discussing CAD proposals.

Item 5 – JA explained how he has updated the website to allow room for the various projects to have a separate section. GW suggested that Cornwall Council should be asked to add a link from their planning portal to the RNDP site and the documents section – all agreed this was a brilliant idea and JS agreed to make the request.
Item 8 – DH advised that the next meeting of the Ecology group would be on 16th November at 10am, venue to be confirmed.
Item 9 – JS distributed a copy of the article submitted for the November edition of the Roseland Magazine which includes a call for sites for affordable housing. JS also reported a conversation with St Goran CLT who are in the process of converting a redundant building and with whom he has arranged a meeting.
Item 10 – JS invited the views of the SG on the frequency of future SG meetings and after much discussion it was agreed to meet again in January 2016 and make a decision then. It was however agreed that the MT have authority to approve payment of invoices up to £100.
Acceptance of the report proposed by GW and seconded by RG

7. Finance Report – JS distributed copies of the report together with a sheet detailing the estimated annual costs going forward and the amounts requested from the parish councils. JS explained that so far no parish had objected to the request and his meetings with them would be followed up by a letter, the intention being that the amount could be included in their precept for 2016. JG has also agreed to secure a grant of £500 which has been earmarked for the CAMP consultation although Cornwall Council have agreed to assist with the printing. A discussion ensued about the Ecology project but many felt there would be grants available dependent on what they were working on.
Acceptance of the report was proposed by GW and seconded by CW.
8. AOB – CW distributed invitations to the Celebration event she and Geoff Pring are organising on behalf of the SG. She asked that SG members bring at least 1 plate of food on the night. All approved of the arrangements and thanked her.
RG proposed a vote of thanks to the secretaries’ work and JA responded that more administration people are required as there is still a lot of work involved.
Meeting closed at 8.10pm




S Wagstaff
                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 16 OCTOBER 2015

1. This report covers the period 22 August to 16 October 2015 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held six meetings, on 1, 2 and 17 September and 2, 6 and 16 October. Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff attended at all of the meetings and were joined by Colin Hastings on 2 September to plan the "Cluster Meeting" held on 28 September. Geoff Pring attended the meeting on 6 October to help prepare for the Training Event to be held on 9 November. The meeting on 1 September was held in Truro where we met Rob Lacey, Martin Woodley and Jacquie Byatt. On 6 October the MT travelled to Camborne to meet the "Householder Team" at the Cornwall Council offices. Minutes of all these meetings (once approved) are on the website.     

3. Meetings of the Planning Assessment Group (PAG) were held on 4 and 18 September, and 2, 9 and 16 October. The Group has two additional members, Wendy Hopper (Veryan) and Brian Chenoweth (St Just in Roseland). The Group is maintaining a "Neutral" position when commenting on applications, providing information on how an application conforms with the NDP. Minutes of all these meetings are on our website once they are approved.

4. Roseland Online, Roseland Magazine, email updates and Facebook. We have continued to provide updates through these media.  

5. www.roselandplan.org John Adams has undertaken a major overhaul of the site and changed the layout. Please take a look and let us have your feedback at the Steering Group Meeting on 21 October.     

6. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Gerrans on 2 September and 6 October. St Just in Roseland on 7 September and 5 October. Ruan Lanihorne on 3 September and 7 October, and Veryan on 21 September. The Parish Councils have been informed that the regular monthly attendance at meetings will end this month (October) and that in future attendance will be at the request of the Parish Council or to consult on one of the projects. At the October meetings the Chairman has discussed the financing of the Steering Group next year and made requests for funding which reflects the size of each parish.

7. The Conservation Area Management Plans (CAMPS) are progressing with work commencing on a draft report for the Veryan Conservation Area. It is hoped that consultation on this can begin next Spring. 

8. The Ecology Project has had a slow start. If anyone is able to devote some time and energy to this please contact David Hall.

9. The Chairman attended a Trustees meeting of the St Just in Roseland Community Land Trust on 30 September and discussed the provision of affordable housing across the five parishes with them. This was followed by a meeting with Cornwall Community Land Trust on 5 October when the Chairman was accompanied by David Spreadborough to discuss how best to progress this.

10. A Steering Group meeting has been scheduled for 18 November. The MT proposes that thereafter we move to bimonthly meetings on the third Wednesday of each month. If accepted this means we would meet again in January 2016. We will vote on this at the meeting on 21 October.  

Jon Smith

Chairman

16 October  

FINANCE REPORT FOR ROSELAND NDP STEERING GROUP MEETING TO BE HELD ON 21 OCTOBER 2015 
· RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE AS AT 21 OCTOBER 2015

	DETAILS
	RECEIPTS
	EXPENDITURE

	Grant from Cornwall Councillor
	£1,500.00
	

	Donations for Free Prize Draw
	£400.00
	

	Community Development Foundation Funding
	£7,000.00
	

	Printing Budget £4,440
	
	£5,343.47

	Website Costs Budget £580
	
	£584.55

	Stationery Costs £300
	
	£530.02

	Events and Meeting Costs £1,480
	
	£1,329.45

	Banner and Display Board Costs £200
	
	£198.60

	Free Prize Draw Prizes
	
	£400.00

	Total
	£8,900.00
	£8,386.09

	Balance
	£513.91
	


Jon Smith, Chairman      

21 October 2015

INVOICES FOR PAYMENT

· Gerrans Memorial Hall £36.00 (Meetings on 24 August, 4 and 18 September, 2, 9 and 16 October)

